# DUFFER ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING – November 21, 2017 Conducted by Frank Hewitt in place of Russ Sipe, President

#### **IN ATTENDANCE:**

Ed Pope – Vice President Ron Hughes – Treasurer Art Mayhle – Secretary

Frank Hewitt Dan Cerny Ken Crombie Curt Summers John Peters Carl Gringolds
Loren Hart Ron Courson Scott McLain Pat Hendershott David Larson Craig Reid
Tom Dean Murph Leider Dana Stanley Jeff Grass Peter Lipe Bob Shumate
Bill Drozda Bill Trefethen Mike Senatra Jim Struthers Bill Albert Dan Miller

# **TREASURER'S REPORT- Ron Hughes**

\$7800 Balance. \$600 earmarked for Casa Grande trip.

# **MEMBERSHIP REPORT – Bill Albert**

275 registered members as of today. Renewals and dues coming in. 163 Duffers have renewed as of today. Six new members since October 10!

\*\*\*RENEW YOUR MEMBERSHIP BY 12/15 OR YOU MAY NOT PLAY IN JANUARY\*\*\*
Ongoing problem with Golf Nation (new system) for 9/18 combo handicaps.

# <u>ISSUES WITH DUE DATES AND AWAY GAMES – Ed Pope</u>

Problem: Late/last minute cancellations and reimbursement. Policy was approved as below:

NO REFUNDS SHALL BE ISSUED UNLESS CANCEL IS MADE <u>5 DAYS BEFORE</u>
THE EVENT EXCEPT FOR MEDICAL EMERGENCIES. IF YOU FIND SOMEONE
TO REPLACE YOU CAN ARRANGE PAYMENT WITH YOUR REPLACEMENT.

#### <u>INSTALLLATION OF 2017 SLATE OF OFFICERS – FRANK HEWITT</u>

There were no nominations from the floor. 2017 Officers are:

President Ed Pope

Vice President Mike Senatra

Treasurer Ron Hughes

Secretary Art Mayhle

# SHIRT SALE – E D POPE presented for JIM RATLEY

Using same dealer as used last year for shirts, wind shirts and hats. Jim is also researching other product lines to maximize Duffer options.

2-tier approach - \$30 and \$40 (Dri-Tec) option on shirts. Catalog will be available at pro-shop in January so winter visitors receive before they leave.

# PRESCOTT TRIP - DAVID LARSON

Recap article appeared in the Quail Crossing. Actually 3 articles, with pictures were in the November Crossing thanks to David Larson who is the Duffer Media Liaison.

#### **TURKEY DONATIONS – ED POPE**

Total collected - \$1048! Thanks for your generosity Duffers. **Continental** school received \$440 worth of turkeys and \$500 was donated to food bank.

#### <u>DUFFER GROWING PAINS – ED POPE</u>

Four shotguns have been approved for January and February. We will be utilizing all 3 courses. 1 shotgun will go off at 8:30 am, 1 at 9, 1 at 9:30 and 1 at 10:45. The program (thank you Dan Cerny) will adjust for handicaps. March and April times are being discussed.

Proposed gift certificates for volunteers in amount of \$30 – approved.

## <u>AWARDS DINNER/CHAMPIONSHIP LUNCH – ED FOR JOHN MCPHERSON</u>

The Sweetheart dinner is being replaced by the Awards Dinner and will be held January 25, 2018. This is to encourage the guys whose spouses do not wish to attend and single guys to attend. Flowers will continue to be given to the ladies.

Championship luncheon will be held on March 22, 2018 for Duffers only.

## **DUFFER WINNINGS CARD**

Money on your winnings card has been transferred to you Robson household card. December winnings will be posted to January 2018.

Your 2017 winnings MUST be spent before the end of December, 2017 or you will lose them. You may add money to your winnings and purchase a Robson gift card for \$100 if you don't find something you want at the proshop.

HAPPY THANKSGIVING AND A GREAT HOLIDAY SEASON TO ALL.

IF YOU TRAVEL OVER THE HOLIDAYS – BE SAFE